

COMMUNITY SERVICES BOARD

Thursday October 10, 2024, at 7:30 PM Council Chambers at City Hall Building

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: David Harris, Jessica Tolman, Keela Goudy

OTHERS PRESENT: Event Coordinator Lindsay Scott, Councilmember Brian Del Rosario

WELCOME

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

INVOCATION/INSPIRATIONAL THOUGHT

Brian Del Rosario shared invocation.

MEETING MINUTES

- 1. Board Members unanimously approved the 7-10-2024 Minutes. Motion by Board Member Jessica Tolman, second by Board Member Keela Goudy.
- 2. Discussed the potential of changing Board Name to Healthy Santaquin. Group shared concerns changing the name, which feels more narrow. Community Services is the right name and broad enough umbrella to cover all our activities.
- 3. Healthy Santaquin Grant. \$15,000 grant from Get Healthy Utah. We have focused on getting the word out about our programs, events and parks. Implemented Family Fitness Festival and Explore Your parks. There is a need for translation of advertising in Spanish. There is also a challenge in transportation for this demographic. Kids Marathon was offered for Elementary aged youth to run and track 25 miles. The final 1.2-mile run was completed at the Family Fitness Festival. Nearly 50 youth participated. The event was a success. Also completed park loop signs at designated parks. Community Garden was successful.
- 4. Orchard Days celebration. There was a concern regarding why some new activities were cancelled.
- 5. Future Park Projects. Still planning future Disc Golf Course and Walking path around Harvest View Park. Improvements being made with turf at Harvest View Sports Park. The goal with all new parks is to keep them well maintained. It is important for us to plan for these items as we inherit parkland from developers or add other spaces. We would like to continue to add shade structures and pour n play soft surface to future playgrounds as well.
- 6. Future Recreation Activity Building Expansion. We are at capacity in current building with group fitness, youth programs (indoor playground, start smart), martial arts, cheer and tumbling. The new building could help us expand our purposes and bring in new fitness equipment. This would benefit our residents significantly and help residents get and stay healthy. Storage space would also be beneficial in the new building.

BOARD MEMBERS UPDATES, QUESTIONS, RECOMMENDATIONS

NEXT MEETING

5. Wednesday January 16, 2025 at 7:30pm

ADJOURNMENT

Board Member Keela Goudy motioned to adjourn the meeting and Board Member Jessica Tolman seconded the motion.

ATTEST:	
Board Chair	Meeting Recorder